
 

Welcome to the final newsletter for 2021! We have had a busy last 2 weeks and today are 

celebrating a fantastic year by taking the students on an excursion to the Majestic Theatre to 

watch movie with some popcorn and a drink.  

Tomorrow we will be having a shared lunch where we ask all the students to bring in a plate to 

shar to celebrate our last day of the 2021 school year.   

This will occur from 10:45-11:15.Yesterday and last night we celebrated our Year 6 graduation and I would like 

to thank Nicole Bierton, the staff and the parent helpers that assisted to make this day special. I know all of the 

Year 6 students had a great time. 

I have been holding off announcing classes and teachers as we are extremely close to the threshold between 4 and 

5 classes.  As of this morning, we have 102 predicted enrolments. This number of students equates to 4 classes 

however 103 students entitles the school to 5 classes. As you can see, 1 more enrolment means that the structure 

and staffing would change. I have decided that we will staff on 4 classes for the start of 2022 and if we do get 

another enrolment before the School Day 8 cut off we will adjust the classes to make 5. SO to start 20222 we are 

going to go with the following.  

Prep/1 –Ellen Baker 

1/2 – Amanda Turnbull 

3/4/5 – Suzanne Poingdestre (Tues & Wed) Leigh Carter (Mon,Thurs & Fri)  

5/6 – Emily Smith (Mon, Tues, Wed) Adam Montgomery (Thursday & Friday) 

HPE Luke Huggett (THURS),  

Arts Nat Proellocks (WED),  

LOTE TBA (THURS),  

HASS Leigh Carter (TUES)  

Instrumental Music – Nathan Hill (Tues) 

Learning support / Inclusion Nicole Bierton (Tues, Wed, Thurs) 

 

Could I please encourage you to contact the office if you know that your child will not be returning in 2022 or if 

you would like to enrol your child.  

As you would be aware the COVID Vaccination requirement for staff and volunteers of all state schools. Currently 

all students and parents, regardless of their vaccination status are welcomer here at school. We understand that 

this is a very stressful time for some employees and for some students’ families. I would like to urge everyone to 

please take care of themselves in these uncertain times. 

Finally I would just like to say that I feel very privileged to be the principal of Montville State School. I want to 

thank the staff, parents, community volunteers and most importantly the students for all that you do to make 

Montville State School great. Please have a safe holiday. I look forward to welcoming everyone back next year. 
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Montville State School Priorities: Reading  Writing  Community Engagement  

School Notices 

DO WE HAVE YOUR LATEST    

CONTACT DETAILS? 

There are times when we may need to get in touch 

with you. Do we have your most up to date details?  

If not, please contact the school on 54521333  

or admin@montvilless.eq.edu.au so we can update 

our records.  

These details include your name, address, phone 

numbers, email address and emergency contact 

details.  

Please remember to let the school know if any of 

these details change. 

 

 

 

 

 

Committee for 2021 

President  - Simon Lutkin 

Vice President -  Darryl Watkins 

Secretary - Kristyn O’Rourke 

Treasurer -  Debby Sewter  

Together We Learn 

Care for Yourself, Care for Others, Care for the Environment 

Date Claimers 

Date Term 4 2021 

09/12/2021 Whole school movie excursion 

09/12/2021 Report Cards out 

10/12/2021 Last day -Whole school lunch  

Bring a plate to share 

Finance News 

End of year dates 

 

Office payments have now closed for 2021 

We will open to take payments again on Monday January 17 

2022 

You can still make payments online via Bpoint  

2022 Student Resource Scheme Payments are due  

Term 1 week 2 

If you would like to organise a payment plan or Centrepay       

deductions please contact the office 

 

Thankyou for your ongoing support  
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School Notices 

*** 2022 Prep Enrolments now open *** 

Please contact the school office for more information 07 5452 1333 

Dear Staff, Parents and Students 

You may know that I will be leaving my position as Student Welfare Worker here at Montville State School at 

the end of this school year. My last day at school is Thursday the 9th December. 

I wanted to say a big thank you to all of the staff, students and parents not only for welcoming me so warmly 

this year but for your continued support throughout. Without your support and interest from your children, 

there would not have been any lunchtime discos or Equine Therapy Programs, both of which have been 

worthwhile and successful activities. I will definitely miss being called Disco Jane on a daily basis! The sense of 

school community here is unlike anything I have experienced before and I am so grateful to have been a part 

of it. I will be moving interstate in the new year to discover new challenges and opportunities both profession-

ally and personally.  

If you have any questions or concerns, I will be working Monday, Tuesday and Thursday next week (Week 10) 

and you can contact me on those days. 

It has been a privilege to be the Student Welfare Worker here at Montville and I wish you all the best in the 

future! 

Warm regards 

Jane 



Class 4/5 News 



Playgroup 



Goodbye to our amazing Year 6 class of 2021 



Happy Holidays!!! 






